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Health, Education & Neighborhood Councils Committee 
Office of the City Clerk 
City Hall, Room 395

YOUTH PROGRAM SURVEY (C.F. 16-0596)

Dear Honorable Members:

The City Council, at its meeting on August 30, 2016 (Council File No. 16-0596), instructed the City 
Administrative Officer and the Chief Legislative Analyst, with the assistance of all necessary 
departments, to report on the City’s programs in service to Los Angeles youth. The Office of 
Finance (Finance) is providing a response herein to this instruction.

Finance does not currently offer a Youth Program. However, Finance hires summer youths from 
the Summer Youth Employment Program in coordination with the Economic and Workforce 
Development Department.

If you have further questions regarding this response, please contact Edwin Avanessian by 
telephone (213) 978-3129 or by email edwin.avanessian@lacitv.org.

Sincerely,

Claire Bartels
Director of Finance / City Treasurer

Wai Yee Lau, Office of Financecc:
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